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MINUTES

Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association (MCPA)

Board of Directors Meeting
February 16, 2007

Held at 1951 Woodlane Drive, Woodbury, MN

Board Members Present: 
Chief Harry Algyer

Chief John Bolduc

Chief Dan Carlson

Chief Jim Crace

Chief Mona Dohman


Chief Bob Jacobson

Chief Kelvin Keena

Chief James Kulset

Chief John Laux

Chief Paul Phillip


Ron Sager

Chief Dave Thomalla

Chief Mitch Weinzetl

Chief Rob Yant

Board Members Absent:
President Peter Jansky, Director Cari Gerlicher

Staff Members Present:
Harlan Johnson, Executive Director
Mary Henning, Communications and Training Coordinator
Eric Hyland, Legal Counsel


Guests:
Commissioner of Public Safety Michael Campion
Dale Good, CriMNet Executive Director
Dana Gotz, CriMNet

1. Call to Order:

Vice-President Mitch Weinzetl called the association board meeting to order at 10:33 a.m.

2. Opening Invocation:

Chief Dan Carlson offered the opening invocation.

3. Approval of the Agenda:

The agenda was changed to: delete Ralph Bolger FBI SIC and postpone MN Dept. of Public Safety Commissioner Michael Campion.

Approval motions:  1st–K. Keena, 2nd–J. Kulset

4. President’s Report: 

Guests from the MN Department of Public Safety gave a presentation on the progress of CriMNet, reporting that Minnesota “is at the forefront of technology in this area and is doing well.” The DPS and law enforcement agencies are working together. 

CriMNet is a collaborative effort between chiefs, sheriffs and the state of Minnesota to provide statewide access to criminals and individuals in question. Although not mandated, local governments will have opportunities to seek funding to support their use. The application will be web-friendly for all users. 

The biggest challenges are related to business practice and human relations. Gov. Pawlenty recommends $15.5 million for CriMNet for the biennium.  $5.2 to buy and/or update Live Scans and to provide funds for local units of government.

MNJAC –Legislative sub-committee on MNJAC reported that Sen. Leo Foley-DFL and Rep. Tony Cornish-R are on the Data Practices Task Force Committee. The committee can’t make changes in chapter 13 this year, but it can be done.

CriMNet will go out publish an RFP at the end of February 2007, asking vendors to upgrade systems and gather the greatest number of records. DPS will award the greatest number of contracts. $500,000 is approved, and another $500,000 is in the pipeline. Additional funds will come from Target, the Dept. of Justice grant money. The vendor will need to provide record systems; there are 120 agencies that have only paper records or spread sheets -- not full RMS’s. The bid will allow for agencies to upgrade older systems and if needed, provide an RMS contract for agencies to purchases services.

After surveying Minnesota law enforcement agencies, CriMNet learned there are about 11 vendors currently covering the bulk of records. The RFP will call for the largest number of records at the lowest possible cost.

The presenters hope to have all agencies reporting through CIBRS through phase 3 by 2010. The governor’s budget will help allow for that goal. Agencies could use CIBRS as their RMS. They will need to have access to CIBRS anyway.

For the majority of officers in a squad car, CIBRS is their CriMNet. Not every agency can afford to get that link. It is uncertain whether the information will be shared across state lines.
Contact for CriMNet is Dale.good@state.mn.us.

5. Secretary’s Report: 

Minutes were approved as written.

Approval motions:  1st–H. Algyer, 2nd– J. Crace

6. Treasurer’s Report:

New Members. The board approved new members: 

Voting

Chief Ernest Rhodes



Hawley Police Department 

Chief James Frilstad



Kimball Police Department 

Associate Members

Sheriff Jerry Norberg


Lake Co Sheriffs Office

Capt David Muelken


Savage Police Department 

Supporting Members

Mr. Paul Arnesen


PAR Sales and Consulting

Approval motions:  1st–J. Kulset, 2nd–P. Philipp

Financial Report:  Financial report met expectations and accounts are doing well. Exec. Dir. Harlan Johnson said the financial consultant will recommend ways to divert money into short-term CD’s until further decisions are made on how the money will be used. The board approved the financial report. 

Approval motions:  1st– R. Yant, 2nd– M. Dohman

The board approved bills to pay. 

Approval motions:  1st– J. Bolduc, 2nd– M. Dohman

7. Executive Director’s Report:

Membership. Membership numbers are up from where they were last year – 505 members to date. 

Awards. The association has received 22 nominations. The nomination deadline is Feb. 23.

IACP. Our association is looking into partnering with Wisconsin to request 125 rooms for lodging, for a better rate.

Metro Emergency Services Board (MESB). Chief Tom Johnson of Columbia Heights is resigning from this board’s technical operations committee. The board is made up of county commissioners and city council members. Mn/DOT and Hennepin County Sheriff Dept. are represented. Chief Dave Thomalla of Maplewood will attend and have an idea after first meeting to know makeup of board, clarify the MCPA designation.

8. POST Board Report:

Admin citations – action at the most recent meeting was to make no change, meaning that the board is not opposed to the part-time peace officer cap. Action was to suspend the legislative initiative to the commissioner of DPS.

The rationale is that POST does not want part-time staffing to replace hiring more staff or to deter agencies from paying overtime.

The MCPA position maintains supporting local control decision on hiring part-time officers. The other association still maintains it does not want to compromise.

Regarding regaining POST Board funding through bills that fund up to 39 percent of surcharge money, Harlan Johnson arranged for Chief John Laux and Duluth Chief Gordon Ramsay to testify at a House committee hearing scheduled for late February. 

9. Task Force representations:

Gang/Drug Task Force – The Hazelden organization presented, reporting that meth use has decreased, and the Governor’s budget proposal looks promising to help with funding, which previously was provided by Federal support.

CJIS – The first work group session is March 6. Chief Mitch Weinzetl will go to Orlando representing Minnesota at the CJIS Conference.

Human Trafficking – No report.

CriMNet – Meets monthly. The CriMNet Committee is gathering recommendations on policies and procedures. It also continues to review the budget. CIBRS is a priority. See other updates in the President’s Report above.
10. Committee Reports:

a. Executive



No report.

b. Rules                     


No report.

c. Legislative Committee

Eric Hyland is monitoring progress, legislative initiatives are published, and alerts will be distributed to voting members as needed. Chief John Laux suggested the MCPA prepares talking points on our priority legislative issues so members will communicate consistently to their legislators. 

Primary Seat Belt Offense – house bill stuck in the Public Safety committee. Eric Hyland is urging chiefs and sheriffs to identify those members and begin a calling campaign. Rep. Joe Mullery-DFL might not schedule the bill for a hearing.

Cell Phones while driving -- A bill is being considered which will double traffic fines while talking on a cell phone. It makes no exemption for wireless devices. The bill would have a problem if it exempts law enforcement. It would not be asking to ban cell phones.

Dime a Drink Proposal – Eric Hyland recommended that the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association support this bill. It increases the alcohol tax to support treatment centers. 

Admin penalties. Truckers are concerned with masking commercial driver licenses (CDL’s). If a person has a CDL, they can’t be issued an administrative penalty, but they also may not be issued a ticket, either. Every potential driver is a potential applicant for a CDL. Public Safety Committee, passed the Hosch bill. Cornish’s bill is sitting in the Local Government committee. Hosch’s bill is sitting in Transportation. It hasn’t yet been scheduled in the Senate.

Members are encouraged to contact their legislators. The bill will limit the fines to petty misdemeanors and payable moving violations. Those with a CDL would not be given an admin fine.
Approval motions:  1st– R. Yant, 2nd– H. Algyer

d. Member Services


No report.

e. ETI Committee

Registration is up from last two years, but not as high as 2003 and 2004. Exhibitor registration is up. Prayer breakfast is down, but comedy night is up.

f. Promotions and Recognition

Award Nominations. Committee will review nominations in late February.

Schaller Award. The board will approve this awardee in March and will announce at ETI.

Approval motions:  1st– J. Kulset, 2nd– J. Bolduc

g. Education and Training Committee.

Will meet at ETI.

h. Regional Representatives Committee

A joint Regional Rep and MCPA Board meeting will be held at ETI. A 2007 Regional Training suggestion is IA Investigations.

i. Magazine Committee

The spring issue brought in $11,000 in ad revenue. We have an advertiser for C-Notes. More article submissions are coming in.

j. Bylaws Committee

The association will distribute a C-Notes notice on Feb. 9 and March 15 – as well as on the website -- so members can review at bylaws changes. The changes require a 30-day written notice. Members will vote on the changes at general business meeting at the ETI conference in April.

11. Items From the Floor: 

The board honored Retired Chief Harry Algyer and has accepted his resignation from the board.

12. Old Business:

None.

13. New Business: 

Retired Chief Dan Carlson is being considered by the board for an appointed Chaplain position, pending a bylaws change at ETI. Dan also would like to provide resources to the MCPA for military re-integration. He is considering developing a Reintegration Resource List. He is exploring whether chaplaincy for law enforcement is needed at the Republican National Convention in 2008.

Chief Mitch Weinzetl will publish a flyer in C-Notes, which his department has distributed to local alcohol establishments about how to check ID’s. Training packets also are available for liquor license holders.

Minnesota Highway Safety Center – President Pete Jansky and Vice-President Mitch Weinzetl have been asked  by the Minnesota Highway Safety Center whether the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association would consider supporting legislation that seeks funding for the driving school facility. The institution may have opportunities to present amendments to other legislation in order to secure the funding. It is asking the State for $500,000. The current rates ranging $300 – 500 could be increase by $75 to make up the costs. The board discussed whether it should add the items to the MCPA’s list of legislative initiatives. No action was taken, because not all law enforcement agencies use the facility.
14. Adjourn, 1:47 p.m.

Move to adjourn.

Approval motions:  1st – H. Algyer, 2nd – P. Philipp

Respectfully submitted to Chief David Thomalla, Secretary

M.H. 

